
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 

As I write this, 17 school Head Prefects or Leaders from 
seven Lower Hutt and Upper Hutt schools are assembling 
for a meeting in Hotuwaipara.  The meeting comes about 
following conversations our student leaders Jemima Jansen 
and Safari Hynes have been engaged in, centred on the 
idea that schools exist in what is often a highly competitive 
model and while that has its place, they wanted to see 
whether a new paradigm was possible.  They asked whether 
senior student leaders across the local secondary schools 
were interested in working together to come up with ideas to 
have a combined impact for good in the wider Valley?  Our 
students want to be a legacy year group, where they initiate 
change that lasts and that leaves things better for their 
presence.  This thinking certainly strikes a chord with the 
student leaders, and despite the pressures of internal NCEA 
work at this end of the term, the number here attests to the 
creativity and energy of the assembled group.  For our part, 
we want to thank the students for their enthusiastic 
participation and thank their schools for permitting them to 
be here today.  The students and we also appreciate the 
readiness of our local Members of Parliament, Ginny 
Anderson and Chris Bishop to get leave from Parliament to 
take a part in the day. 

 

Meanwhile, the Service Captains Sid Daliwahl and Bhaavya 
Mylavarpu are excited by the total raised in support of the 
Cancer Society this year.  The combined efforts in Relay for 
Life and Mufti Day have raised $11,274 for the cause of 
cancer research and the support of sufferers.  Bhaavya, Sid 
and their team want to thank everyone not just for their 
practical participation but for their generosity in 

supporting their major term one major project. 
 

Another core aspect of support at school is ensuring the 
wellbeing of students and staff. This week Guidance have 
been co-ordinating a digital ñTravellersò survey of Year 9 to 
check the studentsô sense of their own wellbeing. Guidance 
will review the results and use the findings to triangulate 
information coming from attitude to learning grades, 
attendance data and referrals to make sure that we are 
working proactively to support students not just in class but 
more widely. At a more immediate level on the wellness 
front, over 80 staff were yesterday innoculated against this 
yearôs influenza strains. The vaccine was late arriving in the 
country this year, so the immunisation exercise is a little 
later than usual, but it will still work to try to limit the 
transmission of flu as the winter months approach. We 
hope that families take the opportunity during the holiday 
break to get their members vaccinated as well, as each 
year flu has a major adverse impact on New Zealandersô 
health, and a good part of that is preventable. 
 

Today the schoolôs classes do not run, as the day is given 
over to Learning Conversations for Years 9 and 10 and 
Independent Study Day for seniors. The juniors have 
sessions where their family/caregivers take part in a 
conversation led by the student and centred on the core 
2018 learning goals he/she is working towards. 
Concurrently, subject areas run workshops during the day, 
with seniors able to opt into a morning or afternoon 
workshop, or do  independent study. The day is all about 
students taking responsibility for their learning, and acting 
in a purposeful way where they are, in the language of the 
New Zealand Curriculum managing themselves. Ideally, 
our students are here not because national legislation says 
they must be, but because they understand their own goals 
and increasingly, the pathway needed to achieve them. 
 

The mention of pathways is significant here. In addition to 
the eight Essential Learning Areas of the NZ Curriculum, 
our school structure has formalised in the last year a ninth 
area called Learning Pathways. It is staffed to provide 
support to track and advise each student on their steps 
through school, in order to link the academic steps to the 
future further study or work aimed for by the student. The 
support is aimed at making this a clear pathway (itôs not 
always so, of course), with access to core information 
readily available and where the student is very much at the 
core of the conversations. Itôs another part of the total 
service we are building as we strive to make the school fit  
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Term dates - 2018 
 

Term 1 Thursday 1 February - Friday 13 April 
Term 2 Monday 30 April - Friday 6 July 
Term 3 Monday 23 July - Friday 28 September 
Term 4 Monday 15 October - Thursday 13 
 December 
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Looking Ahead 
 

April 
13 Last Day of Term 1 

30 First Day of Term 2 

 

May 
2 Senior Parent Teacher Interviews 

8 Senior Parent Teacher Interviews 

9-11 Class Photos 

9 Board of Trustees Meeting, 5.30 pm 

14 Civil Defence Training Day 

16-17 Health and Safety Course 

19 Rockquest 

20-23 Year 13 Geography Trip 

21-25 Student Cultural Week 

23 Multi Cultural Evening 

24 Blood Bank Drive 

24 Student Teacher Debate 

25 Regional Nga Manu Korero  

25 Tough Guy and Girl Challenge 

29-30 Year 13 PE Trips 

28ï1 Jun Drama Production 

 

June 
1 Teacher Only Day - school closed 

the student, with the student having as much say as 
possible in the determining of their future, within a 
context that provides information and advice so that 
decisions are informed and fully considered. One 
person who has been at the centre of our work in this 
space in recent years is Penny Clarke, our Gateway Co
-ordinator and careers guru over the last seven years. 
Penny leaves us tomorrow to go back to Gisborne to be 
with her grand-children, and we will miss her. She is 
and has been one of those special people who will go to 
incredible lengths to match student with employer or 
course, and we often get messages from ex-students 
thanking her and updating us on how their work or 
study is progressing. Pen has influenced hundreds of 
students in her time here and is much loved by students 
and staff. We wish her well for ñGizzyò and thank her for 
her amazing energy, and her love and commitment for 
our students.      
 
I also want to say a few words in this newsletter about 
Fridayôs ANZAC ceremony for Year 9. Our hall is too 
small for us to have a whole-school ceremony, so our 
answer is to focus on each yearôs Year 9, so that over 
time we reflect on our past, on our students who went to 
the Second World War and never returned, and in so 
doing, honour the connections across time that 
underpin a school. This year there is a particular aspect 
of the ceremony that is notable. Staff member Judith 
Gardiner, who works as a volunteer with our archives, 
has spent a huge number of hours doing a full review of 
the NZ military records to match names across their 
data bases and ours. In the process she has discovered 
the names of seven war casualties previously unknown 
to the school. Whenever the original casualty list was 
prepared many years ago it was a pre-digital age and a 
great deal more difficult to match lists/names/home 
locations/schools, and clearly some were missed. We 
will take the first step to remedy that this year, and so 
our ceremony, within which one part recalls the name 
and service details of each of our casualties, will list 67 
students and 1 staff member. It will be, in a substantial 
way, an honour to begin to rectify the past omission of 
the seven during this yearôs event. 
 
As long as Iôm setting a record for the length of the 
newsletter text, I want to congratulate a student athlete 
whose efforts have marked her as very special. Phoebe 
McKnight 12BE has been away with the New Zealand 
Schoolsô Cross Country Team competing in the ISF 
World Secondary Schoolsô Cross Country 
Championships in Paris. Phoebe, whose record 
includes several national titles, placed eleventh in the 
world. Thatôs brilliant, and clearly confirms the 
international future that beckons. 
 
Itôs the end of another busy term. Thank you to the 
students who have done so well. Each day, the process 
of looking after the person alongside you whether you 
know them or not has blossomed into some lovely 

affirming acts, many of them unseen and unpublicised, 
which is as it should be, for these are the things that 
define us as human beings. Thank you to our wider 
community - staff and caregivers and those who have 
an instinct to help - for your efforts in support of the 
brilliant young people who are Hutt Valley High School. 
We hope you enjoy the break, and take the time to rest 
and recharge.     
 
 
 
 
 
Ross Sinclair 
Principal 



 

Congratulations to: 

ē Congratulations to the Girls 1st XI Cricket 

Team on their Premier 1 Final win on 

Thursday.  

ē Congratulations to both our Junior A and 

Senior A Basketball Teams for their 

successful Easter Weekend Tournament, the 

Junior Boys placed 4th and Senior Boys 2nd 

losing the Final to Scots. 

ē Over Easter weekend, Caitlin Thomas-Riley 

13BR, placed 1st in the Jnr Women's division 

at the North Island Archery Championships in 

Tauranga. She shot a personal best, adding a 

significant number of points to her score. 

ē  Huge congratulations to Phoebe McKnight 

12BE who is over in Paris, France competing 

in the World Secondary Schools Cross 

Country Championship. Phoebe finished 11th 

overall! What a superb result.  

Kamar Parent Portal Logon 
 

This is a website that provides a window into our 
Student Management System. By accessing the 
KAMAR portal you will be able to view the daily notices,  
student contact details, student timetables and 
attendance, results, etc. 
 

An email with your username and password was sent 
out this week.  If you have not received this, please 
email principal@hvhs.school.nz.   
 

We will check your email is one we have on our system 
and then send your logon and password through. 
 

The best way to access the portal is to go to our 
website:  www.hvhs.school.nz and use the Kamar 
Parent Portal link on the quick links drop down menu on 
the top right hand corner. 
 

Kamar Parent Portal Payments 
 

This is also an easy way to pay for fees and donations 
using a credit card.  You can select exactly how much 
you want to pay against each charge. 

 

HVHS APP 
 

HVHS have a Mobile App for notices, events  
and other important school messages.  You  
must update the Year level you wish to  
receive notifications for each year. 
 

To download the app for free on iPhone or  
Android click this link. http://onelink.to/w5btdp  

Uniform 
 

Please take the time to have uniform correct for Term 2.  
Please note that the only warm layers that students may 
wear are the following: 
Á Plain black tailored straight-legged trousers  
Á Long-sleeved blouse or shirt 
Á HVHS beanie 
Á HVHS black and white scarf  
Á White or black thermal undershirts 
 

Black jeans, black ankle boots, black chinos, black 
hoodies, coloured hoodies, HVHS sports hoodies and 
coloured jackets are not part of our daily school uniform 
and we ask that you ensure your child does not wear 
these items to school.  They may tell you that 'everyone' 
wears them, but we assure you they do not. 
 

We encourage students to wear a school blazer or plain 
black jacket as their warm outer layer.  Blazers have a 
high resale at the Resource Centre - so you will be able 
to recoup some of the purchase costs, especially if the 
blazer is in excellent condition. 

 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL DOCS 
 

The school is scheduled to review the policy for - Home 
Learning. 
 

Please follow these instructions if you would like to 
review this document and give feedback. 
 

1.      Log into School Docs - http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 
2.      Search for HVHS ( Username hvhs; Password 
Adalta) 

3.      Click on Policy Review 

4.      Click on Home Learning 

5.   Click the red Policy Review icon at the right-hand top 
corner of the page. A new screen will appear 

6.   Select your role (board member, staff member, or 
parent/caregiver) from the drop-down list 

7.   Enter your name (optional) 

8.   Submit your ratings and comments 

9.   If you don't have internet access, school office staff 
can easily provide you with printed copies of the policy 
and the review form. 
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School office hours during holidays 

Please note the school office will be open from Monday 
16 to Friday 20 April with reduced hours of 10.00 am to 
3.00 pm. 
 

The office is closed during the second week of holidays - 
Monday 23 to Friday 27 April. 
 

The Resource Centre is closed for the holiday break. 

mailto:principal@hvhs.school.nz
http://www.hvhs.school.nz
http://onelink.to/w5btdp
http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
http://hvhs.schooldocs.co.nz/1863.htm


 

 

Year 9 Social 
 

Flashing lights, blaring music and tons of laughter.  The 
Social was an exciting event that really started the Year 
9ôs time at HVHS with a bang! 
 

Students dressed in attire from timelines varying from 
the roaring 20ôs, to the disco dominated 70ôs entered the 
hall.  The theme was óThrough the decadesô and the 
Year 9ôs were looking fantastic.  Not only did we have an 
awesome night, but we are able to give back to other 
young people, as all of our profits are being donated to 
the Back To School Foundation. 
 

A huge thank you to the liaisons and the guidance team 
who helped to make this a night to remember! 
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Thanks to Te Awakairangi Students 
 

Six of your Year 13 students from your Te Awakairangi 
class have been working with Kaibosh Food Rescue as 
part of their assessment. I'm getting in touch as this 
could be a great story to put in your newsletter. 
 

Kaibosh stops quality surplus food from being 
needlessly discarded and makes sure it reaches those 
who need it most. We provide food to 70 community 
groups in Wellington and the Hutt Valley, who pass it on 
to more than 4,000 people in need each week. 
 

Your students contacted Kaibosh to learn more about 
what we do. Through this process an opportunity came 
about to show the students first hand what Kaibosh 
does. 
 

Each week three students are rostered as volunteers for 
our Thursday daytime food sort, giving them a real 
understanding about the food we receive, how it is 
sorted and who the food goes to in their communities. 
 

I would like to thank Te 
Arahue, Jade, Caroline, 
Chyna, Micah and Deijah 
for all the effort, initiative 
and enthusiasm. It has 
been a pleasure working 
with them and we hope 
this is the beginning of a 
successful relationship 
between HVHS students 
and Kaibosh Food 
Rescue. 
 

This is Jade Haughey in 
action sorting food for 
one of our community 
groups. 

 

Ondine Brown - Kaibosh Food Rescue 

Head Students 2018 
 

TǛnǕ koutou katoa 
 

Weôre Jemima Jansen and Safari Hynes and weôre the 
Head Students of Hutt Valley High School in 2018.  Our 
responsibilities and priorities for this year are targeted 
towards consolidating and strengthening our student 
leadership structure, increasing the visibility of our 
Student Leadership team and kick-starting new ideas 
and initiatives.   
 

Among a raft of things we are holding our first meeting 
of our Hutt Valley Secondary Schoolôs Head Studentôs 
Group on 12 April.  Weôre hoping to have our first ever 
Wellbeing Week where we look at ideas to promote 
stress management and general wellbeing of students. 
Weôre hoping to have our full and final Student 
Leadership structure, including Subject Ambassadors, 
MǕori Leadership Group, Pasifika Leadership Group 
and our overall Student Council all mapped out by the 
beginning of the Term 2.  
 
NgǕ Manaakitanga 

 
Safari Hynes   Jemima Jansen 
Head Boy    Head Girl 

World Vision Global Ambassadors 
Day 

 

Last month 12 students were fortunate to attend an 
inspiring and motivating World Vision Global 
Ambassadors day. 
This year the cause is South Sudan and raising funds 
with 40 Hour Famine and other fundraising events. 


